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Dear Fellow Residents 
of Forest Hill,

A Good Place to  
Live and Grow

 
Is your name correct on this newsletter address label?  
If not you can help us by contacting mark.madland@gmail.com with your 
correct name, phone number and email address. Please know that we want  
the mail to speak to you directly. 

 * Light gray heathered tee shirt      * S M
 L XL        

* 99%
 H

eavy w
eight cotton, pre-shrunk 

TO PURCHASE:   Indicate your nam
e, address, and size and then: 

- - deposit $20 cash or a check m
ade out to FH

H
O

 in an envelope in  
the m

ail slot at the Blue Cottage at 2419 Lee Blvd. 
- - O

R go to fhho.org and order w
ith PayPal. 

Either w
ay, contactless delivery w

ill be m
ade to your hom

e.

Have You Lived in Forest Hill for 20 or 30 years or m
ore?  

If so, W
e W

ould Love to Hear Your Story

at  7 PM to 8:30 PM  
on ZOOM. 

Learn how to register   
on Page 3.

 
Save The Date! 

Wed., Nov. 11th

M
ade For Sum

m
er  

Fun in Forest Hill

Annual  
Members Meeting

President G
retchen M

ettler is announcing a unique and historic 70th  
anniversary project for FH

H
O. Personal stories w

ill be gathered from
 long-term

 
hom

e ow
ners w

ho w
ish to share their m

em
ories about living in Forest H

ill. 
This collection w

ill be obtained through telephone conversations or w
ritten 

interview
s w

hich w
ill be recorded, transcribed, and com

piled into a very  
special lim

ited edition book. Each participating hom
e ow

ner w
ill receive a free 

copy of this book and a lim
ited quantity w

ill be available for purchase. Please 
contact president@

fhho.org or call G
retchen at (216)788-1255. She w

ould 
love to talk to you.

                       Your com
fortable FH

H
O

 tee w
ill  

 
 

   benefit the Forest H
ill m

ission  
 

 
   of historic preservation by  

adding to our funding. D
esigned by the 2020 Board of  

Trustees and printed locally, this shirt show
s that you love your  

neighborhood. Q
uantities are lim

ited. 

A Good Place to 
Live and Grow

Five Miles of Tree Lawns Included as  
Part of Spring/Summer Cleanup
The generosity of FHHO home owners could literally 
be seen on our streets in June and July as volunteers  
spring cleaned many parts of Forest Hill.  

June 6th, NE Burlington-Mayfield 
Lot: Volunteers arrived at the lot, one  
   Contd. page 2, first column

JULY 18th, Main Streets: Impeccably organized and 
outfitted by Mark Madland (see feature photo), 
Trustee, volunteers picked up trash from the main 
streets for the pleasure of the many pedestrians who 
enjoy our historic garden community. Streets included 
were Lee, Monticello, Forest Hills, Northvale, and   
N. Taylor.  Shown above are (L) Nadine Joseph and 
Mark Finkenbine; (C) David Condon; and (R) Lee 
Barbee II and shown below is Sue Kenney.

Volunteers not pictured are: Jack 
Kenney, Samuel Kohn, Trustee, 
John Langner, Gretchen Mettler, 
Trustee, Dave Henry, and Sharon 
Leary.

D
ave H

enry w
ears his FH

H
O

 logo  
tee at the July 18th street cleanup.
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Terrence Weiler, Mark Madland, Trustee, and Nate Wright.

I hope you have stayed safe and 
well since the last FHHO 
newsletter came to your house.  
 
 
 

In this age of Social Distance, many of the plans the 
board and I had for FHHO this year have by necessity 
been put on hold. We have still carried on with projects 
to pick up trash. Our second pick up day was Saturday, 
July 18 beginning at 1 pm. We also had a group work 
together – but apart – to tidy up the Burlington wooded 
lot on Saturday June 6. There will be one more 
neighborhood beautification project while the leaves are 
falling. Additionally, I want to remind you of the Annual 
EC Forest Hill Park Fall Photography Contest. Details of 
the contest can be found on page 3. 
 
I wrote in the Spring newsletter that we want to solicit 
your views on initiatives FHHO should engage in and 
support. As part of this newsletter we have enclosed a 
paper survey to be mailed or dropped off at the Blue 
Cottage. These surveys may be followed up with 
telephone calls to better understand your views. A good 
response will help the board prioritize our activities to 
what our neighbors value. 
 
As part of our commemoration of the 70th Anniversary 
of the formation of FHHO we are working with the cities 
of Cleveland Heights and East Cleveland to install signs 
at the Blue Cottage and several “gateway” corners to 
identify Forest Hill. This effort is made possible by the 
contributions we have received from our residents over 
the years. In addition, for this 70th year, we have 
beautiful light gray heathered tee shirts in various sizes 
with the FHHO logo available for sale at $20 each. You 
can order one on the FHHO web site. Quantities are 
limited for the 2020 edition.  
 
On page 3 you will see the list of contributors to FHHO 

Contd. page 2, second column

"Special" FHHO Grant Announcem
ent

You m
ay have m

issed seeing the m
arim

ba at the EC Forest 
H

ill children's m
usical playground, located near the Boat 

H
ouse. That is because it w

as dam
aged and needs to be 

repaired. Fortunately the EC Parks Association w
as the 

recipient of a FH
H

O
 $400 grant for a special project of the 

park's choosing. The association has decided to use the 
m

oney to repair the m
arim

ba. W
e'll be glad to w

elcom
e it 

back into play.
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Please submit articles for consideration for our next 
edition to president@fhho.org.                       
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Welcome to Our Neighborhood

Thank You to All Our Generous FHHO 2020 Donors 

                              	
$100 to 

$200 
Donors

Very Special Donors - - 

$75 to 
$99 

Donors

Up to  
$74 

Donors

Beckman, Michael and O'Shea, Mary: Hollister 
Feingold, Alisa: Rumson 
Hammett-McKinney, Erma: Monticello 
Horton, Charlotte: Brewster   

Hart, Jan and Ronald: Rumson 
Kelley, Mary Beth and Edward Jr.: Kew  
Lewis, Katherine: Kew 
Mott, Berneda and Kurt: Rumson    
Richardson, Sharon and David: Newbury 

 
  
 
 

Smith, Thelma: N. Taylor 
Williams, Warren: Walden 
Young, Rachel and Ronald: Fenemore	

LeCompte, Shirley: Chelsea 
Owens, Kesha and Jamain: Wyatt 
Phillips, Kristie: Henley 
Smith, H. E.: Cleviden 

Pendleton, Amy and Perry Michael: Rumson  
Rambo, Dorothy: Chelsea 
Reaves, Barbara: Burlington 
Rembert, Ernestin and Leon: Brandon 
Ricchi, Elfie and Frank: Mt. Vernon 
Rupcic, Angela and Anthony: Seaton 
Rossman, Louise and Thomas: Cleviden 
Searles, Jacqueline Kelly and Ena: Burlington  
Stephens, Cheryl: Hollister 
Strong, Gloria: Carver 
Stuart, John and Virzi, Venira:  Eastwick 
Toles, Arvell and Rev. Wesley: Rutherford 
Tishkoff, Beryl and Gary: Brewster 
Wagner, Kathryn and Edward: Lee  
Weisel, William: Brewster   
Wilson, Juliette and Jimmie: Carver 
Wright, Nathaniel: Monticello 
Young, Dr. Jess: Burlington 
	  
	 	

Residents Gather 
"Socially" for FHHO 
Annual Burlington  
Lot Clean Up

Thanks to all the volunteers:  
 
Gretchen Mettler (president), Tony Rupcic 
(treasurer), Bryan Thomas, Sharon Leary, and 
Dave Henry.

  
These donations were received between January 1 and 
June 30, 2020. The Board of Trustees thanks you for your 
support. And it’s not too late for other home owners to 
make their contribution for 2020!

Lincoln Haughton, III on Chelsea and Agnes Alice Lina on Rumson 	

Allen, Marcia and Tomlinson, Pauline: Brandon 
Bannerman, Beatrice and Rev. James: Forest Hills 
Benton, Charlotte and Rosa: N. Taylor 
Briggs, Janet: Newbury 
Carten, Coralyce and Theodore: Chelsea 
Carr, Melissa Hoyt: Brewster 
Charlick, Judith and Robert: Newbury 
Culler, Duane and Ross, Ronald: Mt. Vernon 
Copeland, Camellia and James: Newbury 
Danforth, Barbara and Shelton, Obie: Bolton 
Daniel, Eda: Brewster 
Delores-McElroy, Patria and Paul: Cleviden 
Deskins, Kathryn and Delmus: Fenemore  
Ducroux, Jean-Patrick: Henley 
Edge, Lester and  Russo, Andrea: Brandon 
Ellington, Patricia Ann and Nozburn: Eastwick 
Feingold, Judy: Chelsea 
Ficklin, Christopher: Brewster 
 

Givens, Tess and Michael: Brewster 
Harmon, James and Schmitt, Don: Brewster 
Harvey, Paula and Tom: Kew 
Harvey, Elizabeth and Willie: Forest Hills 
Harrison, Helena and Edward, Jr.: Rumson 
Holt, Carolyn: Brewster 
Howard, Rolande and Edwin (Ted) Jr.: Monticello 
James, Quatrice: Brewster 
Jamieson, Nancy Rose and Alexander: Burlington 
Jones, Geneva and Wilson, Stanley: Eastwick 
Jones, Emma and Isaiah: Northvale 
Ketring, Debra Lynn and Bruce: Hollister 
Langner, Sarah and John: Blackmore 
Malone, Elois and Edward: Mt. Vernon 
Mettler, Gretchen and Thomas, Bryan: Brewster 
Munford, Sharon and David Sr.: Forest Hills 
McDowell, Bobby: Eastwick 
Pawlowski, Eugene: Brewster 

Collins, Sharon and Eric: Rumson 
Condon, David and Irvine, Bill: Hereford 
Cuizan, Carmelle and Kohn, Samuel: Westover 
Greer-Stockton, Shirley and Stockton, Vernon: Rumson 
Halsell, James Earl: Monticello 

Rothenberger, Dale and Joyce: Newbury  
Staats, Anne and Christopher: Newbury 
Silberger, Henrietta and Allan: Kew 
Williams, Minnie: Hollister 
Winston, LaTrelle and Tom: Newbury 
 

As we enjoy the natural beauty that the Forest Hill 
neighborhood has to offer this summer, the FHHO Board of 
Trustees would like to express how much we truly 
appreciate the generosity of our resident contributors. 

Become a Board of Trustees Member  
FHHO's Board of Trustees consists of 15 Forest Hill 
residents who are concerned about maintaining our 
historic neighborhood. New residents are 
encouraged to apply. Go to FHHO.org for details. Co-Sponsored by East Cleveland Parks Association

PRIZES: Two contestants will receive their  
own photo, beautifully enlarged, and custom 
printed on  museum quality acrylic that is  
ready for hanging.

Please register to attend by completing a 
registration form at www.FHHO.org and 
submitting it no later than Tuesday, November 10 
by 5:00 pm. Your link to Zoom will be emailed to 
the contact on your registration form. Agenda: 
 1. Minutes of previous meeting (read on-line) 
 2. Financial presentation 
 3. Abbreviated reports from committees 
 4. Recognition awards 
 5. Announcement of the winners of the Annual       
     EC Forest Hill Park Fall Photography Contest 
 6. Election of new trustees 
 8:30 PM Adjournment 

FHHO Members Meeting is on Zoom 
Wednesday, November 11 at 7:00 pm 

      John Stuart and Venira Virzi, after  
           living in California for years, decided to 
      retire to NE Ohio where Venira grew up. 
      While house-hunting they "fell in love" 
      with the Cleveland area and found their 
Eastwick ranch-style home to be "a dream come true." 
 
Alyssa Starinsky, Blackmore 
Khadija Wilson, Bolton 
Quiana Brown, Bolton 
Veronica Steele, Brandon 
Matthew McKinley, Chelsea 
 
                  
                  
  

Cont'd from Volunteers  
    
of Forest Hill's main entry points, with  
wheelbarrow, leaf blower, rakes, brooms,  
and mulch. Poison ivy was sprayed; the  
yucca plants were weeded and mulched.   
Unfortunately the split-rail fence  
(photo below, left with John Langner)  
had deteriorated but replacement  
sections have arrived and will be  
installed soon by Tom Winston, Trustee.  
The suprise of the day was that Tess  
Givens, Trustee, brought along her dad Walter Prescott, 
a professional landscaper visiting from California (photo 
below, right).

Bryan Thomas and 
Gretchen Mettler were 
part of the Spring Clean 
Up at the Burlington Lot.

Volunteers not 
pictured are  
Anthony 
Rupcic, Dave 
Henry, and 
Sharon Leary. 

appearance and making for an easy access to the front 
door from the sidewalk. Four viburnum were trimmed 
back after their spring blooming. A few new hostas have 
been planted with more to come. Flower filled baskets 
were hung on either side of the Cottage’s east-facing 
windows. 
 

Ongoing at the Blue Cottage:  
Pat Rolfe (who is pictured to the right) 
and Gretchen Mettler have been busy 
weeding and pruning the property 
perimeter and shrubs, yielding a neat 
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Cont'd. from Dear Residents

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
Gretchen Mettler, President 
Tony Rupcic, Treasurer 
Sam Kohn, Exec. Secretary 
Tom Winston,Preservation Chair 
Beryl Tishkok 
Mark Madland 
Christopher Hubbert 
Robert Charlick 
Tess Givens

for the first half of 2020. FHHO exists to promote, 
safeguard and improve the property values in, and the 
general welfare of, Forest Hill. Please consider a 
contribution to FHHO using the enclosed envelope. If 
every resident in Forest Hill contributed, your 
donations would provide the financing to maintain the 
historic Blue Cottage and the grounds, address the long 
term Cottage maintenance issues of a historic building, 
allow us to hold both social and educational resident 
events while maintaining our cash levels, and possibly 
have a law firm on retainer.  
 
Because of concerns about the maintenance of some 
properties and exterior upkeep, retaining a law firm 
specializing in home owner association (HOA) matters 
would allow FHHO to seek legal action. We would seek 
legal action, only if necessary, to enforce FHHO 
preservation standards thus safeguarding your 
property values. Our property values are increasing. 
This year in Forest Hill only a very few houses have 
been for sale and since April 1 all of them were sold 
between $150,000 and $210,000. In large part, this is  
due to our neighborhood diligence with good home 
maintenance and well considered improvements.  
 
The annual meeting will be virtual this year. You will 
find more information about the Annual Meeting and 
proposed agenda on page 3. This newsletter serves as 
the first official notification of the meeting. Further 
details will be found on the FHHO web page for those 
who wish to nominate themselves to serve on the 
Board of Trustees (this year we’ve been meeting using 
Zoom on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 7 pm). 
The proposed agenda will be more filled in as we get 
closer to the meeting. Information on how to access 
the Zoom meeting will be published on the web site. 
 
Again, please do not hesitate to offer your ideas for 
community engagement. Our contact information is on 
the web site. We do not entertain the words “We 
can’t”; we remain a “we’ll get it done” group. 

    Gretchen Mettler 
    FHHO President and Trustee  

Whether it’s a picture of wildlife or a landscape, 
share your passion for photographing the natural 
abundance of East Cleveland's Forest Hill Park by 
entering this contest.  

Participant must be a current resident of Forest 
Hill. Photos must be taken of East Cleveland’s 
Forest Hill Park during Fall 2020. Post as many 
photo entries as you want on Nextdoor by Nov. 
5th or email photos to Sharon Leary at 
samba23@me.com. Winners will be announced 
at the Annual Members Meeting on Nov. 11th. 

HOW TO ENTER:

Enter the Annual EC Forest Hill  
Park Fall Photography Contest 

David Condon's dog  
Scout at the park lake.

Louise & Thomas Rossman, Cleviden 
Carrie Charney, Northvale 
Janeen Hester, Mt. Vernon 
Michael Njoku, Rumson 
Carol Wright, Wyatt


